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INTERVENOR: Covad Comm. Company, Eschelon Telecom of Utah, Inc., Integra 
Telecom of Utah, Inc., McLeodUSA Telecom. Services, Inc., and XO 
Communications Services, Inc. 
 
REQUEST NO: 025  
 
 
[Million 7:5] Please confirm that EEL circuits, where Qwest historically did 
not change the circuit ID, are being managed properly in the PID/PAP in Utah. 
 
 
 
RESPONSE: 
 
Yes, EEL circuits are being managed properly in the PID/PAP reporting in 
Utah.  However, as discussed in response to data request 01-022, because the 
circuit IDs do not properly reflect the products to which they are assigned, 
Qwest has difficulty tracking the EEL circuits in its systems, and therefore 
must manually track those circuits in order to report them properly.  For 
that reason, effective April 8, 2005, Qwest has required changes to the 
circuit ID on all new requests, conversions and change orders on existing 
EEL/LMC circuits. 
 
Respondent:  Terri Million 
 
 
 
 
 


